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Response To Reports of February 3 Physician Slow-Down

Statement by:  

Robert S. Rigolosi, MD

President, Medical Society of New Jersey

Lawrenceville, NJ, January 15, 2003 — The Medical Society of New Jersey and its members exist as advocates for our patients.  The current medical liability crisis is clearly affecting patient access to healthcare and the physicians’ ability to provide quality care.  

For the last year, MSNJ has been trying to work with the Governor and the Legislature to stop this crisis.  Our only objective is stabilization of the insurance market, which will then alleviate pressure on spiraling premiums.  A world-leading actuary has firmly determined that the two bills advanced in the Senate and the Assembly make no progress toward that objective, and could actually aggravate the situation. 

Yesterday’s state-of-the-state address surprisingly omitted the medical liability crisis. The Governor and the Legislature can stop this crisis tomorrow by enacting tort reform that has been proven effective.  The insistence on window-dressing tort reform does nothing to address the problem.

The cause of the crisis is clearly out-of-control jury awards, especially for non-economic (pain and suffering) damages.  The only proven way to address this cause is through a $250,000 cap on those damages.  We believe that this would allow for full compensation of economic damages (such as lost wages, medical care) and fair non-economic compensation. 

While MSNJ has not called for a statewide slowdown of elective procedures, we do support the rights of physicians to limit their services in ways that do not jeopardize patient care.  Obviously, no physician would ever turn down a patient in need.  Continuing urgent care, such as cancer treatment, emergency procedures, delivery of babies and hospital patient care, will remain unabated. 

We hear from physicians around the state who are frustrated by liability premiums that have doubled or tripled over the last two years.  Some reacted by retiring early, moving out of state or restricting patient access in their medical practices.  As of mid-November — even before the December insurance renewal period — 23% of the state’s obstetricians had dropped that aspect of their practice.  Many physicians are trying to tough it out this year, but believe that a slowdown will bring more immediate attention to the plight. 

Physicians will always adhere to the Hippocratic oath.  This pledge, however, does not state that physicians must stay in practice until they are bankrupt.  It comes down to the simple fact that physicians cannot pay for medical liability, staff salaries and other practice overhead, and still have anything left over with which to take care of their own families. 

It comes down to one question: how to weigh the rights of millions of New Jerseyans to access the physician of their choice against the wishes of a few people who wish to bankrupt the healthcare system.  

# # #

Medical Society of New Jersey

Founded in 1766, the Medical Society of New Jersey is a voluntary association of 8,500 physicians statewide, whose mission is improving the health of New Jerseyans and acting on behalf of its members in legislative and regulatory matters.
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